

TERRY O'SULLIVAN

General President

ARMAND E. SABITONI General Secretary-Treasurer

Vice Presidents:

VERE O. HAYNES
TERRENCE M. HEALY
RAYMOND M. POCINO

ROCCO DAVIS

Special Assistant to the

JOSEPH S. MANCINELLI

VINCENT R. MASINO DENNIS L. MARTIRE

General President

ROBERT E. RICHARDSON

RALPH E. COLE
JOHN F. PENN

OSCAR DE LA TORRE

SERGIO RASCON

PAUL V. HOGROGIAN

THEODORE T. GREEN

General Counsel

HEADQUARTERS:

905 16th Street, NW
Washington, DC
20006-1765
202-737-8320

Fax: 202-737-2754

www.liuna.org

LiUNA!

July 21, 2015

The Honorable Gina McCarthy Administrator U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20460

Dear Administrator McCarthy:

On behalf of the 500,000 members of the Laborers' International Union of North America (LIUNA), I am writing to express our concerns regarding the EPA's proposed ozone regulations.

We are concerned that by lowering the National Ambient Air Quality Standard's (NAAQS) ground-level ozone standards to between 70 and 65 parts per billion (ppb), we will be negatively impacting America's industries, workers, and competitiveness. Businesses and communities are still working towards complying with the current standard of 75 ppb, which was established only in 2008. While air quality is extremely important, LIUNA is concerned with the detrimental impact this rule, if implemented, will have on both the American job market and our economy.

LIUNA agrees that the United States must continue to place a priority on decreasing our air pollution, but the proposed dramatic emissions reduction will place millions of jobs and billions of dollars at risk. The construction and related manufacturing businesses who are most affected by the extreme requirements are also among the best providers of good-paying jobs for Americans. We cannot continue to layer environmental regulation upon environmental regulation without considering the impact it will have on our economy and our workers. Let us work to fully achieve the current standard first, before placing stricter regulations on an industry struggling to get back on its feet.

While businesses across the country are working towards complying with the previous rule, moving the goalpost further away only weakens our country's global competitiveness and sets us up for failure. Our air has become significantly cleaner in recent decades due in part to the shift to natural gas fuel as well as many EPA regulations in place, including the current ozone standard. Our ozone levels have fallen over thirty percent since 1980, according to a study conducted by the EPA. Therefore, I urge the Administration and the EPA to keep the current regulations in effect. Solving this challenge can and must be done in a way that does not stunt America's growth.

With kind regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

TERRY O'SULLIVAN

General President

rj opeiu2liuna

cc: Brian Deese, Assistant to the President and Senior Advisor

Feel the Power

